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MAR 19 1980

Michael J. Neidig
R.D. '2
York Haven, PA 17370

Dear Mr. Neidig:

I an writing in response to your letter to Commissioner Hendrie regarding your
concern about Three Mile Island. I regret that this ansver to your letter has
been delayed. The accident and ite consequences have created a substantial
increase in the agency's workload, which has prevented me from responding to
you as promptly as 1 would have liked to.

Regarding yuur concern about the possibility of the Throe Mile Island Plant
blowing up, there was no poesibility of a nuclear explosion such as that which
happens in a bomb. Furthermore, you may be assured that there is no possi-
bility of such a nuclear explosion occurring in a nuclear power plant accident.

With regard to your comments concerning the possible future operation of Three
Mile Island, the Commission has ordered that a public hearing be conducted to
determine whether the facility should be operatec and, if so, under what
conditions restart of Unit 1 would take place. Prior to start of the hearings,
the NRC staff will conduct a review of technical information concerning the
restart of Unit 1. As part of this review, thc NRC staff will conduct meet-
ings with the licensee in the presence of the public, and the public will be
given the opportunity to raise questions and to make statements. During tue
hearing, the technical issues which are appropriate to assure the public
health sand safety will also be addressed. In addition, the HearZag Board may
consider the paychological impact of future operation on the nearby communi-
ties. A copy of the Comnission Order which outlines the issues to be coun-
sidered 1is enclosed for your informatiou.

With regard to Three Mile Island Unit 2, the licensee has not yet seat to the
NRC a pronposal for plant recovery, although the licensee is conductiag feasi-
bility studies. It is not possible at this time to determina when such pro-
posals for recovery may be submitted or how much time will be needed for the
recuired reviews and approvals in comnection with Unit 2's recovery. 1 would
note, however, that the licensee's authority to operate Unit 2, except for
those actions necescary to keep the reactor shut down, was suspecded by Order
of July 20, 1979.
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A teau of investigators from the Nuclear Regulatory Cosmmission, the Environ-
mental Protection Agency, and the Department of Health, Education and Welfare
calculated the doses to the people living within 50 miles of the Three Mile
Island site and estimated the number of new cancers that would result from
the exposure to the radioactivity that leaked out of the plant. The team
published their work in a report entitled, “Population Dose and Health Impact
of the Accident at thea Three Mile Island Nuclear Statiom™ (NUREG-0558).

They concluded that the offsite collective dose associated with radiocactive
material released from March 28, 1979, to April 7, 1979, represeants minimal
risks (that is, a very small number of additional health effects to the
offeite population). Enclosed for your information is a summary of NUREG~0558.

I appreciate your concerns and assure you that every effort is being made to
eusure the continued protection of the health and safety of the public, not
only at the Three Mile Island Statiom, but also at all nuclear power plants.

Sincerely,

old R. Denton, Director

ffice of Nuclear Reactor Regulation
Encl: Commission Order,
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